

CITY OF NEWBURYPORT COMMUNITY PRESERVATION COMMITTEE

60 Pleasant Street Newburyport, MA 01950 978-465-4400

WWW.CITYOFNEWBURYPORT.COM

May 27, 2020 7:00 PM

Important Notice

Due to broad concerns over the spread of Coronavirus (Covid-19), City Hall is currently closed to public access until further notice. This public meeting will be held online in accordance with an Executive Order issued by Governor Baker on March 12, 2020 to facilitate governmental functions where public gatherings are limited or prohibited by emergency declaration.

Please click the link below to join the webinar:

https://zoom.us/j/95036810112

Or Telephone:

Dial: +1 312 626 6799

Webinar ID: 950 3681 0112

1. Anticipated available funds

2. <u>Deliberations 2020/ FY2021 Applications for Community Preservation Funds</u>

Project Title	<u>Applicant</u>	<u>Request</u>
Down Payment Assistance	Newburyport Affordable Housing Trust	\$150,000.00
Restoration of 1930 Maxim Fire Truck	Newburyport Fire Department	\$76,728.00
Newburyport Public Library Archival Center HVAC Replacement	Newburyport Public Library	\$127,575.00
Cushing House Cobble Courtyard Phase II	Historical Society of Old Newbury	\$30,250.00
Open Space Reserve Fund	Newburyport Open Space Committee	\$100,000.00
Clipper City Rail Trail: Closing the Gaps	Newburyport Planning Office	\$250,000.00
Artichoke River Woods Watershed Land Conservation Project	Newburyport Planning Office	\$225,000.00
Heritage Tree Preservation	Proprietors of Oak Hill Cemetery	\$10,000.00
Bartlet Mall Historic Restoration - Northwest Corner Improvements	Newburyport Parks Department & Commission	\$100,000.00
First Guardians Statue	Lighthouse Preservation Society	\$80,000.00
Perkins Park Shade	Newburyport Parks Department &	\$12,062.25
	Commission	Total

Total:

\$1,161,615.25

3. Approval of minutes

• 4/29/20

4. Upcoming Schedule

• Discuss next meeting date

Notes:

- The Artichoke River Woods Watershed Land Conservation Project application suggested \$
 come from OR Reserve
- The below listed supplemental documents have been submitted during the grant application review process:
 - NHC letter of support for the Cushing House Cobble Courtyard Phase II application
 - Comment letters from Councilor Eigerman, AHT Chair Judy Tymon, Thomas Cusick, Richard Bornemann, Stephanie Shattuck Hufnagel
 - Supplemental information from Geordie Vining